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Gen. 7:16b “…and the Lord shut him in.” 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
Don’t you like our Lord’s security plans for rough times?  Noah and his family were passing from the old 
antediluvian world, to a new start, in a new world still under the curse.  When “…the Lord shut him in,” nothing 
or no one could break the security of that door.  Noah and his family could not get out, nor anyone from the 
outside could get in.  So, in these difficult days, remember Who “shut you in”, and Who puts “the hedge about 
you.”  You just keep doing what you are supposed to do, and leave the security to Him. 
 
The month of May we were in meetings in NC.  Two of the highlights were Friendship Baptist Church in Raleigh, 
and Grace Baptist Church in Wilmington, two great ministries both with great heritages of standing for the truth.   
 
In June, we had the privilege of closing out the Faith Promise Missions conference in our home church in Kinston, 
NC.   Our Pastor is a board member with WWNTBM, but he, personally has a great burden for “the regions 
beyond.”  New Testament Baptist Church, not only has faith promise giving, but it also gives a tithe of the church 
budget to missions.  This year, for the first time, our church went over the proposed faith promise goal, on the first 
day that we took up the promise cards!!!  Since then, other cards have come in, and we are beyond the proposed 
goal.  Praise the Lord!!!  
 
Also in June, we had meetings in VA and NC.  We had the privilege of being back at Berean Baptist Church, in 
Boykins, VA, where we had been many years ago.  It was a blessing to see that work still standing for the old time 
Gospel.  We were in Victory Baptist Church, in Elizabeth City, NC.  PLEASE PRAY for Pastor Reggie Parker 
there at Victory, a great church and a great pastor.  He has had over 20 operations on his head to remove Basel 
Cell Carcinomas.  He is almost at the point of saying, “enough is enough.”  PRAY that the Lord would completely 
heal him.   
 
In July, we had the privilege of being in more churches in NC and VA. We visited Community Baptist Church in 
LaGrange, NC, and Swannanoa Heights Baptist Church, near Asheville, NC.  Both of these churches are great 
churches doing a great job for the Lord.  We helped Stanley and Marvine Cline with the WWNTBM booth at the 
Sword of the Lord Conference, at Gospel Light Baptist Church, in Walkertown, NC.  What a blessing with the 
preaching, workshops, and meeting pastors.  While there, I had the privilege of preaching at Reedy Creek Baptist 
Church, in Lexington, NC.  Pastor Egbert Craven and I go back to our freshman year at BJU.  Then, we went to 
Grace Memorial Baptist Church in VA.  We spoke in their DVBS and three times on Sunday.  They have a great 
ministry, a great pastor, and a new building that is functional and beautiful. 
 
*PRAY for Norma, my wife.  Before you receive this prayer letter, she will have had tests in Greenville, NC, on her 
heart.  They are trying to determine if the heart is “mis-firing” its electrical impulses, and causing arrhythmia.  
   
**PRAY for our safety as we travel. 
 
***PLEASE contact us at the address and telephone numbers in the heading, if you wish for us to come and give 
an update of our ministry, or to be in your Mission’s Conference. 
 
Yours in His Service, 
Dalton & Norma Heath 
 
 


